Louise Faulkner

From:

Paul Mallard

Sent:

10 January 2012 14:10

To:

Licensing WK/201112921

Subject: M3PPRef:

WK/201112921

M3PPUnique: 0000000D7CE844D48292C48A3FE2304C2D39DFE0700B7261325C2587B469E6CAA37C311556A0000000CFDED0000A121CB316C765D4EB23E4EEE4F3DFEI

Dear Louise,

Prince Of Wales, 101 Harborough Road, Kingsthorpe, Northampton, NN2 8DL

I refer to the review of the Premises Licence for the above premises called by the Police.

I would advise the Committee that Regulatory Services (Environmental Health) had not received any complaints of noise from the premises in 2011 and were unaware of any problems. As a result we were not investigating the premises and are unable to offer any corroborative evidence in respect of Public Nuisance due to music noise.

However, we would support the Police's contention about Public Nuisance by confirming that the playing of loud music late at night could affect a large number of people and would be contrary to the Licensing Objective to avoid Public Nuisance.

Regards.

P Mallard Senior Environmental Health Officer

Northampton Borough Council West Bridge Depot St James Mill Road NN5 5JW

01604 837649 pmallard@northampton.gov.uk